
 

Newsletter 

24th February 2023 

Reflection on the week: 
This week we have been reflecting on the words of last Sunday’s Gospel. Jesus 
told his disciples that they are, The light of the world’. We have been trying to 
bring light and happiness to everyone around us through our kind words and    
actions and making good choices. I explained to the children that we all have a 
light inside us which we can show to others by simply smiling. 
  
It is hard to believe that we are already half way through the school year! It is 
good to reflect back on all of the wonderful learning opportunities we have had in 
school and on how much progress we have made! We are looking forward with  
optimism to the warmer brighter days of spring and to many more exciting    
challenges. 
  
I would like to extend my sincere thanks to all the Holy Cross staff team, as 
they all work incredibly hard to support our pupils with making progress and    
being the best that they can be. 
  
I would like to wish everyone in our school community a restful and happy half term break. 
  
Wishing everyone many blessings, 

 Mrs Kerrell 

Headteacher 
 
World Book Day 
We all enjoy World Book Day and this year it will be on Thursday 2nd March. We 
would love it if your child could come in for the day dressed as their favourite book       
character. This is not a charity day so no donation is needed as instead we will be    
giving each child a £1.00 voucher towards a book. 
 
Science Week 
We are excited for a special week of Science learning from Monday 6th march to Friday 10th March. We will be 
inviting parents in to fun Science Lessons on Tuesday 7th March, using the same plan as the Maths Lessons. The 
office will message you to let you know when you can sign up these lesson visits. 
 
Parent Forum 
It was great to meet with parents at the Parent Forum this week and to hear parent views and concerns. I am 
always happy to listen to these and where possible and appropriate make changes. A reminder that parents are 
always welcome to meet with their child’s class teacher by phoning the office to make an appointment. If you 
have a concern then the procedure is to address this in the first instance with the class teacher and only then 
with Mr Kelliher or I, if you do not feel the matter has been resolved. 
 

 
Parents Evenings 
We will be having our mid-year Parent Consultation evenings on 22nd and 23rd of    
February. Booking for these will be available in half term. 
 
Certificates and Awards 
At the Parent Forum, a request was made to give parents more notice of their child        
receiving an award in Friday Assembly. We understand that this would be helpful to 
parents especially if they need to arrange time away from work. After Half Term, we 
will message you on a Friday to let you know that your child is receiving an award in the 
Friday Assembly the following week. 

 
 
 



Years 1, 2 3 and 4 Indoor Athletics 

On Thursday afternoon and Friday morning      
children from among Years 1, 2, 3 and 4 attended 
Mark Hall Sports Centre. As part of six schools, 
the children participated in a range of track and 
field events indoors. This was a participation ra-
ther than  a competitive event where the aim was 
to help children learn about the enjoyment of 
sport and promote the value of sportsmanship. 
The children thoroughly enjoyed themselves and 
represented us all very well. 

Lunch Options 
After Half Term, we will be adding a jacket potato with cheese and beans as an option each day, to the school 
menu. Our jacket potato days will remain the same until Easter when we will be launching the new summer 
menu which will be introduced from the start of the summer term. 
 
 
First Communion Candidates 
We are delighted that many of our Year 3 pupils have joined the Parish First Holy Communion programme with 
Mrs Selwood. We will be supporting all of the children through this important time and celebrating with them 
as they make their First Holy Communion on the 13th and 20th May. 

 
PTA 
There will be a PTA AGM meeting on 8th March at 9am, which has been called by parents. 
The meeting will be held in the Parish hall and will also be on zoom (link below), for those 
who cannot physically be there, but wish to participate.  
 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/9899976476?pwd=dVgxSzJrbXFFU3JlR3ozdlYyNVBsQT09 
 
This meeting will be your opportunity to join the PTA committee.  
 
 

Music  
We are delighted to welcome Mr Fazakerley back to Holy Cross to deliver part of our 
music curriculum and I will also be teaching music to some classes. We are excited 
about raising the profile of our music curriculum and inspiring the children to develop 
a love of music and a deeper understand of it’s importance in our lives. 
 
Welcome Baby Farrelly 
We were excited to hear the news that Mrs Farrelly had her baby on the                
2nd February. We are delighted to welcome baby Olivia Bernardette to our Holy 
Cross family. Mum and baby are doing very well and we send the Farrelly family all our 
love and best wishes. 
 
Knit and Natter 
Today was the first Knit and Natter. Thank you to everyone that attended to Dr Ruth Onwurah for organising 
it. The next is on Friday 24th February and all are welcome, whether you are a complete novice or an expert 
knitter. 
 
 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/9899976476?pwd=dVgxSzJrbXFFU3JlR3ozdlYyNVBsQT09


Name Class Reason for nomination 

Yohanna Butterflies Great attitude to learning 

Tobi Ladybirds A positive role model 

Ava Dragonflies Working hard in all subjects 

Stephanie Grasshoppers Always working hard 

Sophie Hedgehogs Always doing the right thing and very kind 

Tadgh Squirrels Great role model 

Afternoon Tea with Mrs Kerrell 
Well done to the following children who had afternoon tea with Mrs Kerrell this afternoon 

Name 
  

Class Reason for nomination 

Oliver Badgers Caring to all 

Isabella Foxes Great role model 

Praise Hares Brilliant role model 

Julia Rabbits All-rounder! 

Kayla Kingfishers Always giving 100% effort in all lessons 

Dovydas Robins Making much improvement in class 
  

Athena Eagles For always working hard and trying her very best 

Luciann Owls For always working hard, trying her very best and being po-
lite 



 

Times Tables Rockstars 

Congratulations to the following children for trying really hard with their times tables this week. 

 

  Hedgehogs: Sarah Ciotoi          

  Badgers: Hendrix Johnson   Foxes: Lucas Tyson      

  Hares: David Afoloyan-Jejeloye  Rabbits: Sean Badenhorst      

  Kingfishers:  Rhianne Joy Hombre  Robins: Faith Williams      

  Eagles: Rochelle Obeng-Darko  Owls:  Isabella Cundins     
             

 Gospel Values Awards   

The Gospel Value this week is...  

 Integrity  

  - honesty, truth-telling   

“You will be brought before kings and governors           
because of my name. This will give you an opportunity to 
testify.” (21: 12-13) 

 “Now you Pharisees clean the outside of the cup” (11:39) 
        

Congratulations to the following children who  received the Gospel values certificate this week. 

 Butterflies:   Phoebe Tupper  Ladybirds:  Mina Murray     

 Dragonflies:  Hermione O’Brien  Grasshoppers: Emilia Janczewska     

 Hedgehogs:   Freddie Wink  Squirrels:       

 Badgers:   Jacob Bown   Foxes:  Kojo Kwakye     

 Hares:   Amy Dawodu  Rabbits:  Jemie Kuttin     

 Kingfishers:  Joey Uzuegbuna  Robins:  Aimee Kuttin                                                                                                                                 

 Eagles:   Lilly Bergamini  Owls:   Isla Marsh-Gray    



Congratulations to the winners of the KS1 Attendance Award are   
Squirrels achieving 97% attendance. Well done! The winners of the 
KS2 Attendance Award are Foxes, also attaining 99% attendance. 
Well done!  

Please ensure you are sending your child into school everyday,   
unless they are not well enough to attend. Attending school is so             
important and makes a huge difference to your child’s learning. 
The gates open at 8:30am until 8.50am.  

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am     
either by telephone or using the Pupil Asset report absence   
option on every day of absence. We need full details of why 
your child is unable to attend school. We are frequently having 
to contact parents, to find out why their child is absent from 
school. If you do not notify us of the reason for your child’s      
absence it may not be authorised.   

Absences over 3 days require supporting medical evidence, for the 
additional absence to be authorised. Medical evidence can take the 
form of prescriptions, antibiotics and medical appointments.    

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a 
meeting with the Educational Welfare Officer. 

 

 

 

Butterflies  95% 

Ladybirds  92% 

Dragonflies 94% 

Grasshoppers 94% 

Hedgehogs 96% 

Squirrels 97% 

Badgers 94% 

Foxes 99% 

Hares 92% 

Rabbits 97% 

Kingfishers 95% 

Robins 91% 

Eagles 97% 

Owls 90% 

Lost Hours of Education 

Maintaining a high school     
attendance percentage is 
such an important factor in 
your child’s success in 
learning.   

Your child’s attendance 
percentage is available for 
you to view at anytime on 
Pupil Asset. 

The table below shows you 
what this means in terms of 
lost hours of learning, this 
half term.  

 September — February 1/2 term 

Percentage Hours of Weeks missed School days 
missed 

100% 0 0 0 

97% 15 0 3 

95% 25 1wk 1dy 5 

90% 50 2wks 10 

86% 70 2wks 4dys 14 

80% 100 4wks 20 

75% 125 5wks 25 

70% 145 5wks 4dys 29 

60% 194.5 7wks 4.5dys 39.5 

50% 247.5 9wks 4.5dys 49.5 





 

 

 

       

Based on the gospel for Sunday 12 February, Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time: Matthew 5:17-37    

“You have learnt how it was said to your ancestors; but I say this to you.”   

In today’s gospel, Jesus is speaking to the Jewish community, his own people. They seem to be       

questioning whether Jesus’ teaching is in opposition to the Law that they live by. Jesus is clear; he has 

come to complete and fulfil the Law. He is not inviting people to leave behind their faith but to enter 

more deeply into it. To quote an 80’s pop song – "It ain’t what you do, it’s the way that you do it." Too 

many people followed a pattern of faith that skimmed the surface of the Law, outwardly pious but   

inwardly self-protective. Jesus teaches that, to be a disciple, our lives must, above all, be lived in love. 

Love of God and love of neighbour as ourselves.   

 

The examples that Jesus uses are just as relevant today. It may be easier to celebrate the            

sacraments, to believe that we are good people and make good choices. But is that enough? 

 

As Christians, we are reminded that we cannot say we love God if we do not show love to our brothers 

and sisters. Love is shown in service, and in doing what we can to build the Kingdom of God. St Therese 

of Lisieux tells us, “Without love, deeds, even the most brilliant, count as nothing.”   

 

We are moving towards the season of Lent, a time when the Christian tradition is to put faith into  

action. Let us be aware of what our faith means and find ways to live it to the full. It is not about Law; 

it is not just what we have to do. It is a question of how much we can do, how much we can love.   

Compassionate God,   

Give us courage and conviction to put our faith into action. 

Let us show love in our relationships with others, 

and in actions of support and encouragement. 

Amen 

The Words of Pope Francis 

Let us set out each day praying for one another,  working together as        
witness of the peace of Jesus., by persevering in the same journey by our 
practical acts of charity and unity. In all things,  let us love one another 
from the heart.   











 

Menu week 1           Diary Dates      

Monday 20th February 

INSET DAY 

SCHOOL CLOSED 

 

Tuesday 21st February 

Y1 Reading Zone 8:50 

Y3 & Y4 Football 3.15 - 4.15 

Y5 & Y6 Football 3:15 - 4:15    

 

Wednesday 22nd February 

Ash Wednesday Mass 9:15 

Parents Evening 2 - 5  

Friday 24th February 

KS2 Assembly 9:00 

KS1 Assembly 2:30 

KS2 Dodgeball 3:15 - 4.15 

 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Happy Birthday this week to… 

 

Hendrix Johnson, Jemimah Shoji-Akiwale, Jackson Pavelin & Rufus Cook 

 

Golden Awards: 

 

Butterflies:  Autumn Harris-Lyons, for making a huge effort and great progress with her reading and    
   writing      

   Chloe Bushell, for her fantastic effort in maths 

Ladybirds:  Alice Thorpe, for being a fantastic independent learner 

   Zach Umaru, for fantastic balances in gymnastics  

Dragonflies:   Kayla Shafi-King, for working really hard in her literacy writing  

Grasshoppers: Zara Brooks, for writing a fantastic recount  

Hedgehogs: Thea Dixon, for trying hard during our maths lessons  

Squirrels:  Tilly Lentz, for trying so hard even when she finds it difficult 

Badgers:  Priscilla Asare, for showing a positive attitude to learning 

Foxes:  Oliver Ruffell, for great effort in maths this week  

Hares:  David Owolabi, for his terrific non-chronological report about chocolate 

Rabbits:  Teodora Fedeles, for trying hard in all areas of the curriculum and becoming more   
   independent  

Kingfishers: Vicky Portaro, for trying really hard in maths  

Robins:  Helith Alkegamage, for always trying his very best in all subjects and his outstanding  
   attitude to learning 

Eagles:  Ruby La Ronde, for being a patient and kind learning partner 

Wishing everyone a lovely weekend. 

      Mrs A Kerrell  Mr S Kelliher 

 

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St Andrew’s 

Thursday 23rd February 

Sponsored Walk 

Year 1 Reading Zone 8:50 

Y1 & Y2 Football 3:10 - 
4:10 

Parents Evening 4 - 7 


